MHRA response statement to IMMDS
Review report publication

News story

Today’'s publication of the Independent Medicines and Medical Devices Safety
Review is of profound importance for the MHRA, since the safety of the public
is our first priority.

We therefore take this report and its findings extremely seriously.
Throughout the Review’s work we have listened intently to the many
distressing experiences of women and their families. We will now carefully
study the findings and recommendations of the Report.

We recognise that patient safety must be continually protected and that many
of the major changes recommended by the Review cannot wait. We are therefore
making changes without delay to ensure that we listen to patients and involve
them in every aspect of our work.

We are already taking steps to strengthen our collaboration with all bodies
in the healthcare system and will strive to ensure that, working with these
other bodies, the safety changes we advise are embedded without delay in
clinical practice.

We wholeheartedly commit to demonstrating to those patients and families who
have shared their experiences during the Review, and anyone else who has
suffered, that we have learned from them and are changing and improving
because of what they have told us. We are determined to put patients and the
public at the heart of everything we do.
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